


MINUTES 
LOWER SALFORD TOWNSHIP AUTHORITY                                        6, March 2024
The Meeting of the Board of the Lower Salford Township Authority was held on March 6, 2024,

 in person and via Zoom. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m. by Karl Janetka, Chairman.
Persons IN AttendAnce:

A. Members:  Karl Janetka, Chairman; Dave Scheuren, Vice-Chairman; Barry Bohmueller, Secretary; and Dave Spause; Assistant Secretary/Treasurer.
B. Staff:  Craig Forwood, P.E. Operations Manager; Connie Weimer, Business Manager.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Upon the motion of Mr. Scheuren, seconded by Mr. Bohmueller, the Board voted to approve the Minutes 
of the February 7, 2024, meeting by a vote of 4 in favor, 0 against.  
PUBLIC FORUM:  
None. 
OPERATIONS MANAGER: 
A. Status Long Range Projects – Mr. Forwood presented his report. A copy of the report is included with these minutes.  The 537 Special Study for the Quarry Road project was submitted to DEP.  Mr. Duffy will attend the March 19th meeting to review the Chapter 94 Reports with the Board.  The SCADA project at the Harleysville Plant should be completed by the end of the month.  Mr. Forwood met with one of the property owners to discuss an easement agreement for the abandonment of the Oak Ridge Pump Station.  The decision has been made to move forward with the Alva Laval centrifuge at the Mainland Plant.  
B. Harleysville Plant Jib Crane - Mr. Forwood presented photos of the chemical storage area at the Harleysville Plant.  The recommendation is to purchase a jib crane at a cost estimate of $25,000 to streamline the chemical process for the plant operators.  The structural engineer would prepare the details for installation.  Upon further discussion, the Board suggested Mr. Forwood research a larger crane with a cost up to $50,000.    

C. Job Shadow - Mr. Forwood presented a request from a Perkiomen Valley student to spend two weeks with him for a senior school project.  The student has an interest in pursuing an engineering career.  The Board approved the request.  

BUSINESS MANAGER:

A. PLGIT New CD – A new CD with PLGIT was purchased on February 22, 2024.
B. 931 Harleysville Pike SWASS Parcel – Upon the motion of Mr. Janetka, seconded by Mr. Spause, the Board voted to execute the Terminate Deferred Connection Agreement for the 931 Harleysville Pike property by a vote of 4 in favor, 0 against.

OLD BUSINESS:
Staffing Update – Mr. Bohmueller and Mr. Scheuren agreed to be the subcommittee to interview potential candidates for the plant operator position.  

537 Plan – Mr. Bohmueller asked about the letter that was drafted last year regarding the status of the 537 Plan with the township.  Mr. Scheuren will follow up with the supervisors to see if they have any comments on the draft.  Ms. Weimer will resend copies of the letter to the Board members.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Solicitor Transition – Ms. Ochrach will be retiring at the end of March and recommends Mr. Paul Mullin from HRMML to represent the Authority as solicitor.  He can attend the March 19th Authority meeting with Ms. Ochrach.  The Board agreed to the recommendation and will continue with the HRMML firm.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
None
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, upon the motion of Mr. Bohmueller, seconded by Mr. Spause, the Board voted to adjourn at 7:30 a.m. by a vote of 4 in favor and 0 against. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Connie Weimer 
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